
Board Meeting  
Minutes of the Extraordinary Board meeting held on Thursday 16 
April 2020 via Video Conference. 
 
Present 
 
 
 

Emma Howard Boyd 
James Bevan  
Richard Macdonald  
Gill Weeks 
Robert Gould 
John Varley 
John Lelliott 
Caroline Mason  
Lynne Frostick 
Maria Adebowale-
Schwarte 
Judith Batchelar 

Chair  
Chief Executive  
Deputy Chair  
Board Members 
 
 
Items 1-3 
 

 
In attendance 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 

 
Harvey Bradshaw 
 
Ken Allison 
 
Caroline Douglass 
 
John Leyland 
Peter Kellett 
Paul Lambert 
 
Mark Funnell 
Anna Burns 
 
Ed Telford 
Kathryn McDonald 

 
Executive Director, Environment & 
Business 
Director of Allocation & Asset 
Management (for John Curtin) 
Director of Incident Management & 
Resilience (for Toby Willison) 
Chief of Staff  
Director of Legal Services  
Deputy Director, Finance Business 
Partnering (for Pat Bolster) 
Deputy Director, Communications 
Deputy Director, Governance & 
Engagement 
Board Governance Manager 
Senior Board Governance Adviser 
 
 

Item 1   Apologies for absence 
 

1.1 Emma Howard Boyd welcomed attendees to the meeting, and thanked 
them for making themselves available at short notice. John Lelliott 
advised he would need to leave before the close of the meeting.   
 

1.2 The Board noted apologies from Toby Willison, John Curtin and Pat 
Bolster.  Caroline Douglass, Ken Allison and Paul Lambert would 
deputise respectively.  

 
 
Item 2  Declarations of Interest 
 
2.1  There were no further declarations of interest raised.  
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Item 3  Coronavirus 
 
3.1 James Bevan gave the Board an overview of the current situation, the 

organisation’s approach and strategic objectives remained unchanged 
from the last briefing. He outlined to the Board the current priorities; 
sustaining critical activities through the Coronavirus peak; protecting the 
health, safety and wellbeing of staff and maintaining employee morale. 

 
3.2 The Board noted that the Environment Agency had offered to support the 

national response in a range of ways including:  
• Use of National Laboratories for Coronavirus testing, and a senior 

manager to support the set up. 
• Open up Environment Agency fleet and drivers to support Local 

Resilience Forums.  
• Support to supply food to vulnerable households. 
This support was offered whilst maintaining resource to continue the 
organisation’s critical activities, without putting employees at risk and 
mindful of the need to continue to regulate to discourage criminal 
behaviour.  

 
3.3 Emma Howard Boyd advised the Board that she was maintaining her 

relationship with the Secretary of State and the ministerial team.  She 
also noted that she had written a blog, which would be published shortly, 
that set out the Environment Agency’s response to the Coronavirus 
crisis. 

 
3.4 The Board discussed use of Environment Agency employees to support 

delivery of food to the vulnerable. James Bevan advised the Board that 
further clarity had been sought on potential involvement of the 
organisation, once received a more targeted offer could be made. The 
offer would likely primarily be for National Customer Contact Centre 
teams to support calls and administration resource at a local level, rather 
than directly delivering food.  

 
3.5 Harvey Bradshaw provided the Board with additional details of how the 

organisation was modifying its regulation, for example to manage the 
additional health care waste arising from the incident safely through 
alternative disposal routes and reducing the pressure on the front line 
services.  

 
3.6 James Bevan and Caroline Douglass advised the Board that work was 

underway to consider how the organisation could manage transition 
away from the current lockdown measures.  It was noted that this could 
happen in different ways, such as geographically, demographically, or by 
sector. Some measures to reduce impacts could be in place for up to 18 
months, and plans would consider this working alongside Defra and 
central government. 

 
3.7 The Board discussed the potential impact to the organisation’s target of 

300,000 properties better protected.  Ken Allison provided an update and 
noted that there was a medium risk that the target would not be met. 
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However the current estimate was that around 90% of sites remained 
active. There was a delicate balance to ensure that local communities 
were engaged with works continuing under current circumstances, and 
understanding that all works would be carried out in with government 
advice on hygiene measures.  

 
3.8 The Board noted that the Executive Directors’ Team would keep the 

critical activities list under review, to ensure that relevant activities were 
captured.  

 
 
Item 4 AOB and Date of Next Meeting 
 
  5 Year Action Plan 
4.1 John Leyland updated the Board on the current status of the 5 Year 

Action Plan, which had been due to be launched in early April but 
delayed as a result of the Coronavirus pandemic. The Board noted that 
the plan sets out both the organisation’s ambition over the next five 
years, and the line of sight for employees’ objectives for the performance 
year ahead.  

 
4.2 John advised that Board that the delay to the launch effectively reduces 

the length of the performance year. He set out a suggested approach for 
the Corporate Scorecard and the 5 Year Action Plan be decoupled.  
Launch the Corporate Scorecard now, and enable employees and 
managers to agree objectives soon.  Continue to delay the launch of the 
action plan until an appropriate time after the Coronavirus crisis had 
passed. 

 
4.3 The Board endorsed the proposal in 4.2, and additionally noted that the 

plan should be reviewed again before launch to ensure it remained 
appropriate to the state of the nation after the Coronavirus crisis. This 
would also be an opportunity to incorporate any lessons learned from the 
crisis. John Leyland agreed to keep the Board updated on progress and 
to return for a decision on when and how to launch the plan.  

Action: John Leyland 
  
 Date of next meeting 
4.4 The date of the next scheduled meeting remained 21 May 2020. Emma 

Howard Boyd noted that the Board would remain updated on the ongoing 
situation, and a further meeting would be scheduled if required.  

 
 
The meeting closed at 16.00 
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